
THROUGH E-MAIL 
TIME BOUND

No. 1-21023/05/2024-IPS.III 
3TTTcT /Government of India 

3T?r /Ministry of Home Affairs

Room No.220, North Block, New Delhi-01 
Dated, the 6th March, 2024

To

The Chief Secretaries
All State Governments (Except Arunachal Pradesh, Goa, Mizoram & UTs)

Subject: Nominations for Strategic Outreach Programme for National Security. 

Sir,

I am directed to refer to the subject mentioned above and to say that a ‘Strategic 
Outreach Programme for senior/executive level officers associated with national 
security is being curated. The two-week programme planned from 18 to 30 March, 
2024, will have attendees from friendly foreign countries and our own officers as well. 
The programme called IN-STEP (International Strategic Engagement Programme) 
would be conducted by the National Defence College (NDC) with Vivekanand 
International Foundation (VIF) as the knowledge partner. This effort will also foster 
linkages with likeminded partner countries to secure our strategic security concerns 
across the globe.

2. It is therefore, requested to nominate suitable IG level(level-14) officers to 
participate in the pioneer programme. The nominations should be forwarded to this 
Ministry by 13.03.2024 through e-mail i.e. sanieev.kumar43@nic.in or 
so-ips3mha@nic.in .

Yours faithfully,

A ^\Cc>  
(Sanjeev Kumar)

Under Secretary to the Govt, of India 
Tel No. 23094038

Copy to:-

1. The Joint S ecretary (UTs Division), North Block -  for similar action in respect of IPS 
officers of AGMU cadre.

Z- Sr. Technical Director (NIC), MHA for uploading on website under ‘W hat’s new’ 
as well on IPS Portal-W hat’s New.
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